
P-1177-001

Thank you for taking the time to sumbit your comments on the I-5 CRC

DEIS.

 

P-1177-002

The ability to move freight efficiently in the Vancouver/Portland region is

critical to the overall health of our economy.  As such, the CRC project is

designed to improve freight mobility on I-5, as well as make it safer and

easier for trucks to get on and off I-5 to reach businesses and Port

facilities.  The Freight Working Group (FWG), comprised of

representatives of the Vancouver-Portland metropolitan area’s freight

industry, met 22 times throughout the DEIS and FEIS development

process to advise and inform the Columbia River Crossing project team

about freight issues. The group provided insight, observation, and

recommendation about the needs for truck access and mobility within the

corridor; characterized the horizontal and vertical clearances,

acceleration/deceleration, and stopping performance needs of trucks that

must be accommodated; and provided meaningful comments on the

effect of geometric, regulatory, and capacity changes on truck

movements in the corridor. See Chapter 3 (Section 3.1) of the FEIS for

detailed discussion of how the project increases freight mobility and

access along I-5 and in the region.

 

P-1177-003

The selected locally preferred alternative (LPA) will include a

replacement bridge.

 

P-1177-004

Please see response to comment P-1177-002.

 

P-1177-005

Preferences for specific alternatives or options, as expressed in
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comments received before and after the issuance of the DEIS, were

shared with local sponsor agencies to inform decision making. Following

the close of the 60-day DEIS public comment period in July 2008, the

CRC project's six local sponsor agencies selected a replacement I-5

bridge with light rail to Clark College as the project's Locally Preferred

Alternative (LPA). These sponsor agencies, which include the Portland

City Council, Vancouver City Council, TriMet Board, C-TRAN Board,

Metro Council, RTC Board, considered the DEIS analysis, public

comment, and a recommendation from the CRC Task Force when voting

on the LPA.

With the LPA, new bridges will replace the existing Interstate Bridges to

carry I-5 traffic, light rail, pedestrians and bicyclists across the Columbia

River. Light rail will extend from the Expo Center MAX Station in Portland

to a station and park and ride at Clark College in Vancouver. Pedestrians

and bicyclists would travel along a wider and safer path than exists

today.

For a more detailed description of highway, transit, and bicycle and

pedestrian improvements associated with the LPA, see Chapter 2 of the

FEIS.
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